
QUESTIONS LODGED PURSUANT TO STANDING ORDER NO.18 FOR REPLY AT THE 
MONTHLY MEETING OF DUBLIN CITY COUNCIL TO BE HELD ON MONDAY, 4TH JULY 
2022 
 
Q.1  COUNCILLOR DECLAN MEENAGH 
 To ask the Chief Executive for a detailed environmental analysis on the impact of 

dumping an e-scooter in a river or canal in Dublin. 
 

Q.2  COUNCILLOR MICHAEL PIDGEON  
 To ask the Chief Executive to provide a report on the progress made on each of the 

Dublin Development Plan 2016-2022 policies with regard to the provision of artistic 
and cultural studios and spaces in the city: a list of new artist studios and cultural 
spaces created as a result of the policies of the current Development Plan should be 
included. 
 

Q.3  COUNCILLOR JOHN LYONS 
 To ask the Chief Executive for a report the final cost of the now abandoned white water 

rafting facility: an itemised list of all costs incurred, the recipients of the monies, the 
sources from which the financing of this project were drawn and whether any of the 
money spent can be recouped. 

 
Q.4 COUNCILLOR CHRISTY BURKE 
 To ask the Chief Executive how many homeless families in hotels will be offered DCC 

homes before 2022 ends. 
 

Q.5  COUNCILLOR CHRISTY BURKE 
 To ask the Chief Executive how many families are placed in hotels in Dublin City that 

are homeless. 
 

Q.6 COUNCILLOR CHRISTY BURKE 
 To ask the Chief Executive if weekend works will take place re the (details supplied) 

path and road improvements cycle way works. 
 
Q.7  COUNCILLOR CHRISTY BURKE 
 To ask the Chief Executive if DCC can carry out a clean-up in (details supplied)  
 
Q.8  COUNCILLOR DERMOT LACEY 
 To ask the Chief Executive if he can respond to the issues here about EV charging 

points: The issue of cars overstaying in EV charge points is a problem. But it’s not 
insurmountable. An EV typically takes 3 hours to charge. Those 3 hours should be free 
with charges kicking in after 3 hours. Surely there are people with the expertise to 
devise the correct mechanism for enforcement.  Is this addressed in the agreements 
between DCC and ESB which give the ESB the right to put up the charge points on 
the public roads? 

 
Q.9 COUNCILLOR ANTHONY CONNAGHAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to explain the delay in turning around housing voids where 

it is taking several months for contractors to even begin working on housing units. 
 

Q.10  COUNCILLOR ANTHONY CONNAGHAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to provide details on the value of the grass cutting contract 

and if a cost benefit analysis was done to ascertain if there is an advantage in using 
contractors over direct labour staff. Can the CE say whether the removal of grass 
verges from the contract was to provide a greater service elsewhere on the contract. 

 



Q.11 COUNCILLOR ANTHONY CONNAGHAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive if there is an update on providing railings around the green 

area at (details supplied) which has been requested previously. 
 

Q.12  COUNCILLOR ANTHONY CONNAGHAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive for an update on the proposed All Weather facility at Tolka 

Valley Park. 
 
Q.13  COUNCILLOR SÉAMAS MCGRATTAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive who owns the lane in between (details supplied) and what 

is the status of the lane. 
 

Q.14  COUNCILLOR SÉAMAS MCGRATTAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive what role has DCC in the installation of electric car charging 

points and will any DCC facilities be used to host same. 
 
Q.15  COUNCILLOR SÉAMAS MCGRATTAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to provide parking permits for people in emergency and 

temporary accommodation in (details supplied) as residents here are being clamped 
regularly. 
 

Q.16 COUNCILLOR SÉAMAS MCGRATTAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive what are the plans to upgrade the skate park and all 

weather pitch in (details supplied). 
 
Q.17  COUNCILLOR VINCENT JACKSON 
 To ask the Chief Executive that the NRA be asked to clean up the weeds and serious 

tree growth from at and around the traffic island at the intersection of the Chapelizod 
by pass / the slip way beside Sarsfield Road. When travelling into the City Centre last 
week with a few members of the Ballyfermot Tidy Towns removed 3 bags of weeds, 
waste and tree vegetation from the very busy junction with traffic coming and going to 
the west. The tree growth was obscuring views of vehicles going onto the By-pass. 

 
Q.18 COUNCILLOR VINCENT JACKSON 

To ask the Chief Executive to look at the request from residents along Suir Road 
Inchicore/Kilmainham for dishing to facilitate people with limited mobility to get to the 
Luas, Shops, Church etc. across this busy road. A resident is looking to have the path 
here dished to allow safe crossing. I am well aware from this lady the current situation 
leave her in a very vulnerable situation having to try and navigate this busy road. 
 

Q.19 COUNCILLOR VINCENT JACKSON 
 To ask the Chief Executive to ensure that the footpath is dished at the Bus Stop 

opposite Spiddle Road at Clifden Road, Ballyfermot, Dublin 10 in order to allow the 
safe passage of people with limited mobility to cross the road from the Lawns Park 
side to the residential developments and can the concrete plinth and bus stop removed 
a few years ago when new footpaths were going in at Cherry Orchard Ave, Dublin 10 
opposite number 162 be replaced. I asked Dublin Bus about this previously and they 
said the work would be done. 

 
Q.20 COUNCILLOR VINCENT JACKSON 
 To ask the Chief Executive to look at positioning a clearway, junction box or no parking 

signs at 20/22 Walkinstown Green, Dublin 12. One gentleman (details supplied) has 
said he cannot get in or out of his home due to parking at this location. Can I ask we 
contact him at the above number and see if we can sort out the problem? 
 



Q.21 COUNCILLOR EIMER MCCORMACK 
 To ask the Chief Executive to report on what measures residents can expect to see in 

the areas in and around Croke Park during the upcoming summer season of GAA 
matches and concerts in the area of clamping of illegally parked vehicles? What are 
the council in conjunction with the Gardaí planning to prevent this from happening? 

 
Q.22  COUNCILLOR EIMER MCCORMACK 
 To ask the Chief Executive to report on any plans to replace the floor in the home of 

(details supplied). Her son is autistic and spends much of his time sitting on the floor 
which is now in an extremely poor condition? 
 

Q.23 COUNCILLOR EIMER MCCORMACK 
 To ask the Chief Executive if he is aware of the uneven and unsafe surface of the 

Finglas Road cycle path, from St. Philomena’s Road to Ballyboggan Road that is 
forcing cyclists onto pedestrian space. Will the Manager advise when the surface will 
be renewed and replaced? 

 
Q.24  COUNCILLOR EIMER MCCORMACK 
 To ask the Chief Executive: having received many complaints from constituents 

regarding the cessation of the cutting of grass verges outside their homes can the 
manager outline the insurance and H&S implications for people now cutting grass 
outside their home boundaries? 

 
Q.25  COUNCILLOR JOE COSTELLO 

To ask the Chief Executive if he will write to private waste collectors instructing them 
not to issue notices to residents to change from bags to bins in areas where houses 
open onto streets and where they have no authority to issue such notices as happened 
in the case of (details supplied). 

 
Q.26  COUNCILLOR JOE COSTELLO 
 To ask the Chief Executive to ensure that Local Area Committees and local residents 

are consulted before greening and mobility measures are installed. 
 
Q.27  COUNCILLOR JOE COSTELLO 
 To ask the Chief Executive to list the summer entertainment events that DCC have 

planned for the three months of June, July and August 2022. 
 
Q.28  COUNCILLOR MICHAEL PIDGEON 
 To ask the Chief Executive to update me on what progress has been made in the last 

six months to bring about the refurbishment and regeneration of the Iveagh Market, 
Francis Street; 1 and 3 John Dillon Street; and the Mother Redcap Market, Back Lane 
Dublin 8 and can he make a statement on the matter? 

 
Q.29  COUNCILLOR DERMOT LACEY 
 To ask the Chief Executive does the answer to the question submitted with this 

question indicate that work on the flood relief works at Sandymount will be delayed for 
a further year or can some works proceed and further if the containers are not going 
to be removed can they at least be repainted and the area around them tidied up. 
 

Q.30  COUNCILLOR NOELEEN REILLY 
 To ask the Chief Executive how many HAP tenancies on DCC housing list are living 

outside the DCC administration area in Fingal County Council, South Dublin and 
Dunlaoighre-Rathdown. 

 
 



Q.31  COUNCILLOR NOELEEN REILLY 
To ask the Chief Executive what activities are provided in the Ballymun and Finglas 
sports and fitness centre for people with special needs. 

 
Q.32 COUNCILLOR NOELEEN REILLY 
 To ask the Chief Executive the number of housing adaptions outstanding and to give 

a breakdown per area and DCC tenants or Private tenants. 
 
Q.33  COUNCILLOR NOELEEN REILLY 
 To ask the Chief Executive for an update on the repairs works on the footpaths outside 

Shangan shops following on from some very serious accidents. 
 
Q.34 COUNCILLOR MANNIX FLYNN 

To ask the Chief Executive to give a full report with regards the court case taken 
against Dublin City Council and the Peter McVerry Trust in relation to the exemption 
of change of use at a number of properties in Baggot Street? This report to include 
what planner took the decision regarding the planning exemption Part V here? And 
what are the implications now for this property going forward bearing in mind its 
connection to Dublin Regional Homeless executive as a service provider. 

 
Q.35  COUNCILLOR MANNIX FLYNN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to take immediate action to address the issue of an 

outbreak of bedbugs at a dwelling in Crampton buildings. This is a very serious issue 
that would appear to have been address haphazardly by DCC. Urgent action is needed 
here especially given the vulnerability of those impacted by this outbreak. 

 
Q.36  COUNCILLOR MANNIX FLYNN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to issue a full report with regards DCC withdrawing its court 

proceedings with commercial company Subset on the issue of development and 
breach of planning. This report to include who took the decision to withdraw the case? 
The reasons why? And what future actions will be taken against Subset with regards 
the ongoing breaches of DCC byelaws. 
 

Q.37  COUNCILLOR MANNIX FLYNN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to offer an opinion with regards the suitability of the Dublin 

bus depots for sites of future public housing and that the manager make provision in 
the DCC development plan to future proof these lands for that purpose. 

 
Q.38  COUNCILLOR NIAL RING 
 To ask the Chief Executive to detail the income and expenditure in relation to the 

Dublin Bike Scheme for 2021 and year to date if figures are available. In particular, can 
the Chief Executive detail the maintenance contract involved and how much DCC pays 
annually to JC Decaux for this charge. 

 
Q.39  COUNCILLOR NIAL RING 
 To ask the Chief Executive for an update on the Smart Dublin and Google street-by-

street air quality monitoring programme, in particular, given that the "Airview Dublin" 
initiative was launched in May 2021,when will the some initial results be made 
available/public and will these be available on a street-by-street level? 

 
Q.40 COUNCILLOR NIAL RING 
 To ask the Chief Executive to give details of the BikeBunker scheme, in particular, 

eligibility and way to get a BikeBunker onto a street. Also, to detail what would be 
considered as sufficient "expressions of interest" to qualify a street/location for a 
BikeBunker i.e. if a street has 50 houses what percentage would have to submit 



expressions of interest to qualify? Also, would a signed petition of residents qualify as 
an expression of interest? Finally, is there an email and, in particular, an ordinary 
mailing address for sending such expressions of interest? 

 
Q.41 COUNCILLOR NIAL RING 
 To ask the Chief Executive to detail the URDF funding secured for the City Library on 

Parnell Square and to indicate the scope of the project which this funding will facilitate 
and also to indicate the source of further funding to ensure the full Parnell Square 
Cultural Quarter project can be delivered. 

 
Q.42  COUNCILLOR DONNA COONEY 
 To ask the Chief Executive to provide a report to the councillor on the progress of hiring 

five parks wardens for Bull Island to protect this important biosphere, which is a site of 
international importance and one of the most protected areas in Ireland. 
 

Q.43 COUNCILLOR DONNA COONEY 
 To ask the Chief Executive to provide me with a table that shows the number of 

residents in each local authority home (1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 5+,) in a format that allows 
comparison with the number of bedrooms per local authority home (1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 5+), 
and could he make a statement on what efforts are being made to provide tenants with 
accommodation that best suits their needs. 

 
Q.44 COUNCILLOR DARCY LONERGAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to state whether the water reservoir at Roundwood is under 

the control of the Council and can he make a statement on the closing off of public 
access to some of the public walkway that surrounds the reservoir outlining the 
reasons for its closure, the actions being undertaken to re-open it, and the expected 
timeline for these actions? 
 

Q.45 COUNCILLOR DARCY LONERGAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to put in place an upgrade for the pavement surface of the 

footpath on the north side of Conyngham Road between Infirmary Road and 
Chesterfield Avenue adjacent to the Special Criminal Courts and can he also ensure 
that it is cleaned on a regular basis? 

 
Q.46  COUNCILLOR DECLAN MEENAGH 
 To ask the Chief Executive to how much emergency accommodation has the DRHE 

acquired outside County Dublin. 
 

Q.47  COUNCILLOR CAROLYN MOORE 
 To ask the Chief Executive to make available to me any recent studies that he has 

carried out before and after the implementation of 30 km/h speed limits to examine 
issues such as average speeds, noise levels, air  pollution levels, road incidents, and 
public support for measures on individual streets and roads. 

 
Q.48  COUNCILLOR CAROLYN MOORE 
 To ask the Chief Executive to list the annual costs of managing and maintaining traffic 

signals within the city and list the principal three contractors that provide this service, 
the service that they provide and the amount that is paid to them on an annual basis? 

 
Q.49  COUNCILLOR SOPHIE NICOULLAUD 
 To ask the Chief Executive who will run/ manage the Age Friendly housing scheme on 

Moeran Road if successful with their planning application for 59 apartments? Will DCC 
manage it? Will the tenants be from DCC housing list? Will DCC buy the units? What 
housing body will manage it? 



Q.50  COUNCILLOR SOPHIE NICOULLAUD 
 To ask the Chief Executive to liaise with An Garda Síochána to increase patrols to 

police cars parked illegally on the footpath outside the shops at the intersection of SCR 
and Donore Avenue. Many families with young children use the footpath there and the 
car situation is a real danger to small children walking on DCC footpath, danger to 
pedestrians with vision difficulties and wheelchair users. Residents have been sent 
back and forth between DCC and AGS which is unhelpful to find some solution for the 
area. Residents are open to what measures could be investigated to make the footpath 
safe. 

 
Q.51 COUNCILLOR SOPHIE NICOULLAUD 
 To ask the Chief Executive to get the yellow box outside the Northcliff apartments in 

Chapelizod to be repainted. 
 
Q.52  COUNCILLOR SOPHIE NICOULLAUD 
 To ask the Chief Executive to introduce a safety buffer zone around trees and surface 

roots on DCC land to protect them from repeated damage to tree trunks and tree roots. 
Such open wounds let diseases enter the tree and result in irreversible situation with 
trees are damaged and sick and have to be cut. Trees trunks and surface roots are 
being damaged by lawnmowers by DCC staff and contractors on a consistent and 
regular basis. 
 

Q.53 COUNCILLOR MARY CALLAGHAN 
To ask the Chief Executive why containers are being used by Dublin City Council as 
temporary mini-depots on Ballygall Road East for several years, if the council requires 
and has a permit for these, when they will be removed and to list all other containers 
and their locations in the city which are being used for the same purpose. 

 
Q.54  COUNCILLOR DANIEL CÉITINN  
 To ask the Chief Executive for an update on the works at the Sean Moore Rd/Beach 

Rd junction; precisely the measures implemented; for an update on works pertaining 
to the Strand Road Cycleway at this junction and if measures implemented will enable 
this or if further works will be required; the basis and process followed for approval of 
said works; and if he will make a statement on the matter. 

 
Q.55 COUNCILLOR DANIEL CÉITINN 

To ask the Chief Executive if he will replace the footpaths on Melvin Rd, Derravaragh  
road, and Mt Tallant Avenue as they are largely damaged by tree roots; and if he will 
make a statement on the matter. 

 
Q.56  COUNCILLOR DANIEL CÉITINN 
 To ask the Chief Executive for an update on efforts to improve heating and water 

supply at Glover's Court; if he will commit to de-tenanting Glover's Court as a priority 
due to the inhumane living conditions; if he has a timeline for the stage 1 approval of 
the regeneration; if he will put in place a special scheme of letting to de-tenant City 
Council accommodation which is unfit for habitation; and if he will make a statement 
on the matter. 

 
Q.57 COUNCILLOR DANIEL CÉITINN 
 To ask the Chief Executive if he will install traffic lights for pedestrians at the main 

junction in Terenure as two of the four sides are without safe crossings (image 
attached) (https://maps.app.goo.gl/L8aD7fMUcRAj9VRc6) 

 
 
 

https://scanner.topsec.com/?d=1962&r=show&u=https%3A%2F%2Fmaps.app.goo.gl%2FL8aD7fMUcRAj9VRc6&t=4daf412bff6a10f1a757d45eaab14945d83db637


Q.58  COUNCILLOR DEIRDRE HENEY 
 To ask the Chief Executive in relation to the mismatched traffic light sequencing at the 

bottom of (details supplied), if he can arrange to have the traffic light sequencing 
examined with a view to putting in place a more appropriate sequencing to reduce 
traffic tailbacks on the main road. 
  

Q.59  COUNCILLOR DEIRDRE HENEY 
 To ask the Chief Executive, in relation to (details supplied), to confirm that all the 

circumstances of the family (as outlined at details attached) can be taken into account 
when considering this housing application, say how the medical evidence, 
circumstances will be dealt with in terms of priority for this application if he will give 
every consideration to accepting this family, (currently living in private rented 
accommodation) onto the housing list. 
  

Q.60  COUNCILLOR DEIRDRE HENEY 
 To ask the Chief Executive, in relation to (details supplied), to confirm that he will 

arrange for the repair of footpath as part of the ongoing footpath repairs that are being 
carried out in the area by contractors currently. Path is old and cracked and poses a 
trip hazard; the fact that bin lorries are on the path while reversing down the Cul De 
Sac does not help; it seems this section of footpath was over- looked while the City 
Council/contractors were marking out areas for repair. 
  

Q.61 COUNCILLOR DEIRDRE HENEY 
 To ask the Chief Executive, in relation to (details supplied), to say if he can arrange  
 to have same cleared of a large amount of dumped materials, serious overgrowth, 

vegetation etc. and confirm that he will also arrange for one of his officials to contact 
(details supplied). 
  

Q.62  COUNCILLOR LARRY O’TOOLE 
 To ask the Chief Executive to respond to this housing maintenance matter: (details 

supplied) 
 

Q.63 COUNCILLOR LARRY O’TOOLE 
 To ask the Chief Executive to respond to this housing maintenance matter: To have 

repairs carried on the windows at (details supplied). Some of the windows can’t be 
opened (permanently locked) and some have seized up. 
 

Q.64  COUNCILLOR MÁIRE DEVINE 
 To ask the Chief Executive if a planning applicant can request that parking space, long 

used by residents outside their homes, be removed, so as to provide access to a 
proposed development in order to satisfy planning conditions? 

 
Q.65  COUNCILLOR MÁIRE DEVINE 
 To ask the Chief Executive that “Children at Play” signs be erected within Rialto 

Street/Cottages please? 
 
Q.66 COUNCILLOR MÁIRE DEVINE 
 To ask the Chief Executive that a pilot residential parking priority scheme, where the 

majority of spaces are clearly marked for residents only and a proportion clearly 
marked for visitors/business - be trailed at Rialto Cottages (numbers 12-29), adapting 
this successful scheme from Belfast City Council  

 
Q.67  COUNCILLOR MÁIRE DEVINE 
 To ask the Chief Executive that an assessment of the public lighting at the road linking 

New Dolphin Park to Dolphin House Community Centre be undertaken. It seems some 



of the lighting has been deactivated and the residents, especially those elderly at the 
new Dolphin Park are fearful when traversing the area to access the local shops and 
local amenities. 

 
Q.68  COUNCILLOR CAROLINE CONROY 
 To ask the Chief Executive can sensory gardens be put in all local parks which are a 

benefit to our special needs community? 
 
Q.69  COUNCILLOR CAROLINE CONROY 
 To ask the Chief Executive can parks buy in bulk wildflower seeds so local groups can 

buy these directly at cost. The reason is to ensure they are the correct seed i.e. Irish 
native rather than groups buying from supermarkets etc. which are not always Irish 
native. 

 
Q.70 COUNCILLOR DECLAN FLANAGAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to respond to the following: that a 50kph sign be erected in 

the vicinity of lamppost 119 on (details supplied) on the grounds of safety. This has 
previously been raised with DCC see below (details supplied) 
 

Q.71 COUNCILLOR DECLAN FLANAGAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to respond to the following issue regarding a garden wall:   

(details supplied 1). As a result of heavy traffic using (details supplied 2) the 
boundary wall is cracking. As it is a boundary wall onto a public road is the council half 
responsible for this? 
 

Q.72  COUNCILLOR DECLAN FLANAGAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to respond to the following regarding plans to roll out 

Electric Vehicle charging points throughout the city especially at apartment blocks & to 
advise as to the number of EV there were in 2018/ 2019 / 2020 / 2021 & to date in 
2022 

 
Q.73 COUNCILLOR DECLAN FLANAGAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to respond to the following:  

a) That road be tested for ramps test as residents are looking for ramps on (details 
supplied) 

b) That trees be cut in the estate as the trees planted were for a park & are overgrown 
relative to the houses 
 

Q.74  COUNCILLOR DAMIAN O’FARRELL 
 To ask the Chief Executive for a report on the legal cases / legal issues in respect of 

the Sandymount Cycleway up to the time of and before the start of this current three 
judge appeal court case only please.  The report to include the cost of all legal bills on 
this matter covering the same time period please. 

 
Q.75 COUNCILLOR DAMIAN O’FARRELL 
 To ask the Chief Executive to comment on the role played by the likes of Arnott’s Plc 

and McDonalds Restaurants in providing toilets and baby changing facilities in the city 
for the public to use considering DCC’s failure to provide same despite many requests 
from councillors to do so.  Does the CE believe that these type of establishments are 
worthy of a Lord’s Mayors award considering their service to the city.  

 
Q.76 COUNCILLOR DAMIAN O’FARRELL 
 To ask the Chief Executive to confirm that all the Road Safety Audit no 3 

recommendations have been implemented in respect of the Griffith Ave Cycleway 
please. 



Q.77  COUNCILLOR DAMIAN O’FARRELL 
 To ask the Chief Executive for a full report on an amendment that was passed by the 

Council at the September 2020 council meeting whereby a revised speed limit of 40 
km/h for suburban roads will be implemented on specific designated roads outside the 
canals please. Each area committee was to be consulted for their own 
recommendations for the preparation of a revised scheme to go out to public 
consultation. 

 
Q.78  COUNCILLOR TERENCE FLANAGAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to respond to the following query in relation to the older 

people’s housing at (details supplied)  
 

Q.79  COUNCILLOR TERENCE FLANAGAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to respond to the following in relation to (details supplied) 

 
a). Can this be looked at with Dublin Bus? The parking of the (details supplied 2). 
 
b) The traffic calming speed bumps on (details supplied 3) need to be replaced as 
they are in such a bad state they could damage cars. 
 
C) The Parks dept. to carry out extensive curb weed spraying throughout the estate as 
it is badly needed. 
 
D) Who is responsible for the central medium along the stretch of the (details supplied 
4). This area is in very bad condition and had never been looked after since the 
developer planted the trees along the centre of the road. It needs to be swept/cleaned 
and some flower boxed or bulbs planted here would make a big difference to the area. 
Very rundown looking as is. 
 
E). Why didn’t the planning dept. pursue the breach in planning in relation to (details 
supplied 5) the boundary is an absolute disgrace (bare block low wall and grey spiked 
industrial fencing surrounding the buildings.) I wonder why the owners don't see that 
it's the most uninviting surrounding to attract business. There is also an abandoned 
large sign that has been blank for about 8 years! I wonder if the owners can be 
approached and asked what plans they have to improve this area. I have looked at 
several of their complexes in the UK and none of them look like this. All that is needed 
is for the wallto cladded and the fencing replaced with railings. 
 
F). the parks dep did plant wildflowers on this corner last year, but it been left 
abandoned this year for some reason? 
 

Q.80 COUNCILLOR TERENCE FLANAGAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to respond to the following: 
 
 a) Can the gap in the park fencing please be fixed at (details supplied 1). The gap is 

in the corner on the right hand side. 
 
b) Can the road surface please be tarmacked beside the park railings at (details 
supplied 2). 

 
Q.81  COUNCILLOR TERENCE FLANAGAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to respond to the following:  
 
 a) Can some park benches be provided in the park between (details supplied 1) 

 



b) Also, residents request that the walkway be completed onto (details supplied 2)  
 
C) To ask that the mound in the Park be removed close to the (details supplied 3) as 
it is being used as a dumping ground for dig dirt etc... Has its lack of success being 
reviewed? 
 

Q.82 COUNCILLOR DAITHÍ DOOLAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to please confirm how many; 

BTR developments have received planning permission in Dublin City, what is the total 
number of apartment units, 
BTR developments are currently seeking planning permission, what is the total 
number of apartment units? 
 

Q.83  COUNCILLOR DAITHÍ DOOLAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to please outline the total cost owed to Dublin City Council 

by the HSE for the Dublin Fire Brigade and emergency ambulance service, what 
attempts have been made to recoup this cost, and what plans are in place to recoup 
this cost for this service in future years? 

 
Q.84  COUNCILLOR DAITHÍ DOOLAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to confirm if there are any negotiations taking place 

concerning Part 5 units in BTR developments, can the CE confirm what sites are 
involved and how many units in total are subject to these negotiations? 

 
Q.85 COUNCILLOR DAITHÍ DOOLAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to ensure that the tap in the Bluebell graveyard is reinstated  

to ensure visitors have access to running water? 
 
Q.86 COUNCILLOR RAY MCADAM 
 To ask the Chief Executive to indicate the timeframe for work to begin on the 

preparation of a background issues paper for an Environmental Improvement Plan for 
(details supplied) as recently agreed unanimously by the Central Area Committee; 
the expected timeframe for the delivery of same and the consultation process that will 
be undertaken; and if he will make a statement on the matter.  

 
Q.87 COUNCILLOR RAY MCADAM 
 To ask the Chief Executive to provide a comprehensive progress report into the 

delivery of (details supplied); the likely projects to be advanced across 2023; and to 
specify the progress here to fore in respect of the Summary Principles for the Plan as 
detailed on P.51 of the Strategy Document; and if he will make a statement on the 
matter.  
 

Q.88  COUNCILLOR RAY MCADAM 
 To ask the Chief Executive to specify the planned improvements being prepared by 

the Parks Department in respect of (details supplied); the likely time frame for the 
implementation of same; and to detail the nature of the recent meetings that took place 
on site between officials from the Parks Department and members of An Garda 
Siochana; the actions agreed by both and the implementation of each to date; and if 
he will make a statement on the matter.  
 

Q.89  COUNCILLOR RAY MCADAM 
 To ask the Chief Executive to arrange for (details supplied) to be resurfaced given all 

other roads in the area have been resurfaced in recent years due to the success of 
this Councillor securing funding; and if he will make a statement on the matter. 
 



Q.90 COUNCILLOR COLM O’ROURKE 
 To ask the Chief Executive if there is an update to my previous requests for the 

amenities to be improved at (details supplied): 
 
1. To request a timeline as to when the tarmac will be resurfaced and the sports 
equipment upgraded and the sports nets replaced? 
2. Is there a revised timeline/update on a new playground for this area? It has 
been mooted for the past three years.  
3. Are there plans for an outdoor gym here? 
4. Will there be further landscaping at this location following the area recently 
being used as a construction site. 
5. Is there plans for further public lighting to be erected here and if not, could it 
be?  
6. To request the grass be cut more regularly here? 
7. To request that a suite of measures be introduced here to tackle the dog litter 
problem? 
8. To request that measures be put in place to tackle the litter issue at this location 
and that the sports areas be swept regularly? 
 

Q.91  COUNCILLOR COLM O’ROURKE 
 To ask the Chief Executive for the update and timelines regarding the proposed retail 

unit (coffee shop) and adjoining toilet at Griffith Park. 
 

Q.92 COUNCILLOR COLM O’ROURKE 
 To ask the Chief Executive that the trees at (details supplied) be trimmed where they 

are dropping onto the footpath to avoid members of the public being hit with branches. 
 

Q.93 COUNCILLOR COLM O’ROURKE 
 To ask the Chief Executive for an update for my request for the speed ramp at (details 

supplied) be repaired due to the bad condition it is in. 
 

Q.94  COUNCILLOR DARRAGH MORIARTY 
 To ask the Chief Executive for Dublin City to address traffic light difficulties at the 

junction of Cork Street/Ardee Street, where local residents have repeatedly 
complained of cars coming through when the light is green for pedestrians. 
 

Q.95 COUNCILLOR DARRAGH MORIARTY 
 To ask the Chief Executive to provide a breakdown of the HAP and Homeless HAP 

tenancies currently supported by Dublin City Council, categorising as follows: Single 
Adult; Couple; Single Parent with dependents; and Families (Two parents with 
dependents). 
 

Q.96  COUNCILLOR NAOISE Ó MUIRÍ 
 To ask the Chief Executive to confirm that there is a planning enforcement file open 

against (details supplied) and provide a full history of enforcement activities and latest 
actions? 
 

Q.97  COUNCILLOR NAOISE Ó MUIRÍ 
 To ask the Chief Executive to confirm which agency has the remit for investigating the 

noise complaint issue as set out in correspondence below (details supplied); 
 

Q.98 COUNCILLOR NAOISE Ó MUIRÍ 
 To ask the Chief Executive to provide an update on the assessment of a traffic calming 

request for Collinswood (Ref # 7020525) as raised at the March 2022 Area Committee. 
 


